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October 29, 2018 *** VIA EMAIL: christopher.mannes@dec.ny.gov *** 
 
 
 
Mr. Christopher F. Mannes, P.E. 
NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF  
  ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 
615 Erie Boulevard West 
Syracuse, New York  13204-2400 
 
 
RE: Revised Emerging Contaminants Sampling Work Plan 

Quanta Resources Site 
City of Syracuse, Onondaga County, New York 
DEC Site No. 7-34013 
Project No. 2015127 

 
 
Dear Mr. Mannes: 

 

Thank you for your letter of October 25, 2018 letter requesting revisions to Work Plan for 

groundwater testing at the above-referenced site for the emerging contaminants 1,4-Dioxane and 

per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS).   We understand your concerns and this revised 

Work Plan includes the testing for these emerging contaminants for groundwater samples to be 

collected from 3 existing monitoring wells as follows: 

 

 Upgradient well MW-9 

 Source Area well MW-10 

 Downgradient well MW-12 

 

Please refer to the attached Figure 1 for the location of these and background groundwater 

quality data. 
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The emergent contaminant sampling and testing will be completed in conjunction with the 

annual groundwater monitoring program and in accordance with DEC Groundwater Sampling 

for Emerging Contaminants guidelines, dated February 2018.  The project laboratory will be 

SGS North America, Inc. 

 

Please review this information and let us know if you have any questions or comments.  Thank 

you for your consideration in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

PLUMLEY ENGINEERING, P.C. 

 

Dale R. Vollmer, P.E. 
 
 
 
DRV/cas 
Attachments 
cc: Mr. Harry Warner, P.E., NYSDEC (w/attachments)    [via email] 

Mr. Richard E. Jones, NYSDOH (w/attachments)    [via email] 
Ms. Colleen Liddell, Ford Motor Company (w/attachments)   [via email] 
Doreen Simmons, Esq., Hancock Estabrook, LLP(w/attachments)  [via email] 
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